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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    sgallagher125@c2kni.net

Newsletter – Friday 23rd February
Monday P5-7 Library

               Credit Union

Tuesday   P4 Shared Education
Wednesday  Sustrans Safe Cycling                  
Thursday   World Book Day

                 Yoga
                 Running Club
Friday      Power Down Day
Pupil of the Week Awards and Monthly Winners
Congratulations to our pupils of the week winners for this week:-
KS1 Pupil of the Week – Ethan
KS2 Pupil of the Week – Dara
Shared Education

Our Primary 4 will continue their Shared Programme on Tuesday in Fivemiletown Controlled. 
Yoga

Our last Yoga session will take place on Thursday 1st March. If you haven’t already paid for Yoga please make sure you send in £9 by Wednesday 28th February.
Sustrans

Unfortunately, as the playground was covered with snow on Monday 12th March we had to postpone the Safe Cycling with Domhnall. We have rearranged this session for Wednesday 28th February – fingers crossed that the weather will be kinder to us. Domhnall will take groups of children and teach them safe cycling skills in the school yard. Parents can leave bicycles off on Wednesday morning and collect them again in the evening.
World Book Day
Thursday 1st March is World Book Day and we encourage all of the children to dress up as a character from a book. We don’t want to put you to any additional expense so please don’t feel under any pressure to buy a costume as there are lots of great ideas online on how to make your own. 

Your child has some World Book Day tokens which entitles them to £1 of the purchase of a book from bookshops that support this promotion.

Our local Co-op are currently running a raffle for World Book Day and are sharing the proceeds between Fivemiletown Controlled PS and St Marys PS.

Literacy Week

As we have a lot of things happening next week we have decided to host our ‘Literacy Week’ activities in the week beginning Monday 5th March.

RSPB
We had a great afternoon taking part in the RSPB Big Bird Watch on Wednesday 14th February under the expert guidance of Karen Sheil. As we are already actively involved in ECO schools, Karen suggested we should apply for a ‘Wild Challenge’ award. We have recently bought some bird feeders and as part of a homework activity we will be asking the children to make a bird feeder using recycled plastic bottles, yoghurt containers, margarine tubs etc.
We are also going to have a ‘Building Afternoon’ where all the children will help to make a ‘Bug Hotel’, ‘Bug Apartment Block’ and ‘Hedgehog Home’ etc. More details about these two activities will follow at a later date.

Power Down Day
As part of our Eco work we will be discussing ways in which we can save energy and we will put this to the test by ‘powering down’ on Friday 2nd March. We are going to reduce the amount of electricity we use for one day and record electricity readings before and after Friday to see how much energy can be saved by turning off lights, switching off computers etc. Maybe you would like to get involved and try this at home.
As part of our ‘Power Down Day’ children are allowed to wear brightly coloured clothes to school.

School Jersey
We had such a difficult job choosing the winning Jersey Design as everyone had put in such a huge effort in their design. After many days of deliberation the staff chose one overall design, and we had two other designs that were very similar to the winning one. We therefore decided to offer two additional prizes of an O’Neill’s ball to each of these similar designs with the winning design getting a jersey of their own to keep. A huge congratulations to the overall winner Meabh Howell and to Sean Stewart and Shannon Byrne. The winning design has been sent to O’Neill’s who will try to replicate this design. The whole process takes about 4 weeks so hopefully we will have our new jerseys after Easter and just in time for the various football, netball and running competitions.
Sponsorship
A huge thank you to Shane McGirr of McGirr Fuels who very kindly offered to sponsor our school jersey. This was a very generous act and I hope that the school community will in turn support McGirr Fuels.
Cumann Na mBunscoil
P5,6 & 7 girls competed in the Cumann Na mBunscoil Gaelic Football indoor 5 aside competition on Wednesday in Omagh. This was our first time competing in this competition and I was so proud of how well all of the girls conducted themselves both on and off the field We played four matches and having won three out of the four we qualified for the final against St Ronan’s, Recarson. We played out of our skins in the final but unfortunately we were narrowly beaten. We played an additional match after the competition to give everyone game time which will undoubtedly stand to them when they play 7 and 9 aside competitions later in the year. Well done girls!
OUR success is doing OUR best!

